Jensen, Kimberly

From: ANR - WSMD Lakes

Sent: Thursday, November 16, 2023 2:34 PM

To: Jensen, Kimberly

Subject: FW: LBPT Supports DEC and ProcellaCor Management of Vermont Lakes
Thank you,

Kelcie Bean (she/her)

You may now submit permit applications, compliance reports and fee payments through our online form to expedite its
receipt and review: ANR Online Intake Form

Kelcie Bean (she/her), Environmental Technician Vermont Agency of Natural Resources | Department of Environmental
Conservation Watershed Management Division | Business & Operation Support Services (BOSS)

1 National Life Drive, Davis 3 | Montpelier, VT 05620-3522

802-490-6195 (o/c) | Kelcie.bean@vermont.gov
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fdec.vermont.gov%2Fwatershed&data=05%7C01%7
CKimberly.Jensen%40vermont.gov%7C73256c3bba8a47d03d3908dbe6daf4c5%7C20b4933bbaad433¢c9c0270edcc7559¢
6%7C1%7C0%7C638357600302603914%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8ey)WIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAILCJQljoiV2IuMzIliLCIBT
i16lk1haWwilLCJXVCI6EMn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=c0TX4ZWa5b4gi8GHDVeSwKeedvTbDcrDLhEHal7WkBo%3
D&reserved=0

The Agency of Natural Resources supports telework, and | work primarily remotely. | am available to connect by phone
and email.

Public Records Statement: Written communications to and from state officials regarding state business are considered
public records and may be subject to public scrutiny.

From:
Sent: Tuesday, November 14, 2023 8:27 PM

To: ANR - WSMD Lakes <ANR.WSMDLakes@vermont.gov>

Subject: LBPT Supports DEC and ProcellaCor Management of Vermont Lakes

[You don't often get email fro
https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderldentification ]

Learn why this is important at

EXTERNAL SENDER: Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize and trust the sender.

As President of the Lake Bomoseen Preservation Trust (LBPT), | would like to encourage the ACT 57 Study Committee to
consider these facts in your deliberations:



1) The 12 Vermont Lake Associations who have used and support continued use of ProcellaCor have spent over 40 years
each studying, combatting and exploring alternative means of Milfoil control BEFORE coming to their decisions to employ
this targeted herbicide;

2) The DEC’s permitting process—with which all of these lake associations are intimate—does not need “fixing,” in that it
is highly structured, science-based, highly visible and allows for community input at various stages (especially through
the Notice Review Board and the option for Open Forums/Community Meetings);

3) Not one of the 12 ProcellaCor permitted Lakes has indicated any problems with the use or effects of this method of
controlling Milfoil; and

4) Invasive Eurasian Milfoil has continued to proliferate and expand throughout American Lakes over the past 40+ years,
with no demonstrated control method that is both reasonable and cost-effective during that time, until the advent of the
targeted herbicide ProcellaCor.

Based on these facts, the LBPT supports both the DEC permitting process and the option to use ProcellaCor for the
control of the invasive Eurasian Milfoil in Vermont waters.

Sincerely,

President





